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Dear Residents, 

It is with mixed emotions, that I announce my retirement effective March 25th as Fairlawn's Health Care
Administrator. I have enjoyed working and building relationships with the staff, residents and families that I
have served over the past 3 years. It is those relationships which have made this decision so challenging.

Fairlawn has helped me grow professionally and personally.  Our team has worked diligently through
leadership transitions and a pandemic and this work will continue. The Board of Trustees has retained
Mennonite Health Services to aid in a smooth transition and ensure that Fairlawn remains in compliance
with all health care rules and regulations. Out current management team and staff are committed to the
future of Fairlawn and our residents.

No time is ever the "right time" to retire, especially in health care. I have had a long and fulfilling career as
a nurse, a manager and most recently as the Nursing Home Administrator for Fairlawn.  My husband retired
last summer and has been waiting patiently for my decision. We have much we would like to do in this next
chapter of our lives. Together we have 7 married children and 21 grandchildren who deserve our time and
attention. As with you, family and faith are priorities in my life. 

I would like to thank you  and the Board of Trustees for your support, trust and kindness over the last
several years.  Fairlawn will continue to be a part of my life and you will continue to be in my prayers.

Sincerely,

Nancy Roynon Beck, LNHA



Fairlawn Independent
Fairlawn Retirement Community                        Archbold, Ohio




Thurs.  March 17
11:30-12:30  at 

Wyse Commons



LUNCH & LEARN  with
Archbold
Fire Chief

 Dave Davis



(Please call ahead if you are joining us for
lunch.  567.444.5101)




He will be here to 
answer your questions!

WATCH FOR INFORMATION IN 
YOUR APRIL NEWSLETTER!

Dinner, Fellowship and 
Featured Speaker:  Josh Atkinson,

Local Outdoorsman





FOR AFTER HOURS MAINTENANCE EMERGENCIES
call 419.551.2838 

*after 4:30 pm Mon-Fri and weekends









Safety/Maintenance Emergency Number gets called automatically by the IL Emergency System when a

resident pulls a cord or engages their personal  pendant. This is for health and safety issues, water or fire

damage, incidents in Wyse Commons or the Community Building.  

Call immediately in the event of  plumbing and roof leaks, lack of heat or AC, no water

or no hot water,  flooding, broken refrigerator, or no electric service* 
 *These incidents may cause harm to you or damage to the unit and need to be addressed immediately.






ANNUAL MEETING OF FAIRLAWN HAVEN,
FAIRLAWN INC. & FAIRLAWN APARTMENTS

WILL BE HELD APRIL 26TH.
The Fairlawn Board of Trustees will be holding the Annual Meeting with our Supporting
Church Representatives on Tuesday, April 26th at 7pm in the Fairlawn Chapel.  A
financial review of 2021for Fairlawn Haven, Fairlawn Inc., and Fairlawn Apartments will
be presented by our auditing firm, GJM, Ltd.




Fairlawn residents and families are welcome to attend.  Please note: all guests will be
required to go through health screening process to enter the building and masks are
required in the Care Center.

FREE Bracket Challenge
Games start Thurs., March 17  (our lucky day!)

The top 2 participants with most correct on their bracket earn bragging rights AND a Fairlawn Gift
Card good for Klean Korners, Tips 'n Toes or the Cafe!

Join in the fun this basketball season!
Pick up a bracket between March 14-16 in Wyse Commons.  Fill out the

bracket and submit your choices by 1pm, Thursday, March 17 
(Be sure to include your name on your bracket sheet)  It is FREE to play!

Follow along on the giant bracket posted in Wyse Commons.
Is there a "Cinderella Team" this year?  Watch to find out!

Bev Bettison was "Queen of the Court" last year.  Can she be dethroned!








Village Council meets Wednesday, March 9th at 1 pm in the Gathering Space.  Residents are
welcome to attend.
If you have any compliments, concerns or questions please send them to Jake or a council member
before the meeting.
Current Village Council Members:  Bev Bettison (419.445.5600),  Jerry Griffin ( 717.719.2244), Gloria
Lauber (419.966.6488), Jane Niday (419.583.6375), Joyce Rupp (419.270.2641), Janet Tadsen
(419.215.7211), John Trudel (419.445.9985) and Ross Wyse (419.276.1672)



The soup and salad lunch held in January raised $1, 136 to be used toward efforts to make our
independent living campus more handicap friendly. Thank you to everyone that joined us.

Many of the COVID limitations are being relaxed. Please continue to use caution. Protect yourself
and those you care about by staying up to date on your vaccine. If you have not received your
booster contact Jake to find out when the next vaccine clinic will be held at Fairlawn or visit your
local pharmacy.
If you have tested positive for COVID please let us know by calling 567.444.5102 so we can take
proper precaution should you need assistance during your quarantine period.
If you need to come to the Care Center for a stay, please note that if you are not fully vaccinated (if
you have not had your booster) you will be required to isolate for a minimum of 7 days upon your
arrival.

When snow is expected please make efforts to park inside your garage when possible.
DO NOT park on the roadways. If you do not have a  garage or driveway, park in a designated
parking space.
Please be patient! Our maintenance team is working to get all areas cleared as soon as possible. If
you have an urgent need, and your drive or entrance has not been cleared, call the emergency
Maintenance line at 419.551.2838.
If we lose power and you have life sustaining medical equipment that needs power access, you are
invited to use Fairlawn Haven Care Center where there are outlets connected to a generator.
For more information see the enclosed "Fairlawn Independent Living Emergency Planning" flyer.

Overnight parking is NOT permitted on Fairlawn Roadways.  Any resident or guest that cannot park in
a driveway should find a public parking area on the Fairlawn campus (please note: spaces around
Fairlawn Apartments are numbered and reserved for apartment resident use only).  Our roads are
narrow and  roadway parking makes it challenging for emergency vehicles and dangerous for
pedestrians.  Please protect yourself and your guests. Thank you for your cooperation.

We are being challenged throughout the campus with clogs caused by wipes that are advertised as
"flushable." Please note, this is not the case and they can cause significant plumbing issues. Please
throw away wipes to protect the plumbing in your home.

THE POOL & SPA IS CLOSED  EACH MONDAY 1:30PM-2:30PM 
AND THE FIRST WEDNESDAY OF THE MONTH 4PM-5PM

             










VILLAGE COUNCIL MEETING

JANUARY VILLAGE COUNCIL LUNCH RAISES $1,136

COVID INFORMATION

SNOW IS STILL POSSIBLE IN MARCH :)

ONE DAY PARKING ONLY ON ROADWAYS

PLEASE DO NOT FLUSH WIPES

POOL REMINDER










If you need to be picked up at your Duplex call 567.444.5101 

Cards, chips, tables and chairs will be sanitized

"Dear God" A con man finds work in a post office to avoid jail time.  He is assigned to work in
the "dead letter" area (where letters to Santa, the Easter Bunny and God are sent). Who
knew that these letters could change his life for the better.

Discussion on Proverbs

Join us for fun and fellowship

Writing topic will be given during the meeting

$15 symphony concert ticket seating.
Call 567.444.5101 to reserve your spot. (Limit 6 people for bus)
You are welcome to join the group, or drive yourself, just let us know!

FREE 30 min. class features low impact arm and leg exercises. Get moving and share some
fun with our students from Four County Career Center.

Hearing aid and battery check

All are welcome
Call 567.444.5101 for information 

By appointment only.  Call 567.444.5101 to schedule.

To schedule an appointment or learn more call 567.444.5101 or 567.444.5102
All are welcome

You should not attend an activity if you are feeling ill, have a fever, recently had a fever, if you have
a cough or flu like symptoms. If you have been in contact with someone who has had COVID-19 we
ask that you do not participate in the activity at this time and seek medical attention if you have
symptoms.

CHAPEL  with Pastor Kern
EACH MONDAY AT 11AM IN THE GATHERING SPACE

(Note: NO Chapel on March 28) 



EVERY TUESDAY GROCERY SHUTTLE @WC and CB WINTER SCHEDULE 1PM

BINGO TUESDAYS !!! MAR. 1 @ HA 1PM MAR. 8 @ CB 1PM or MAR. 22 @ WC 1PM

MOVIE DAY WED., MAR. 2 @GS 1:00PM

BIBLE STUDY WITH DALE KERN MAR. 3 &10  @ GS  12:30 PM

 

DONUTS & COFFEE FRI., MAR. 4 @ CB & MAR. 11 @HA  9AM

BILLIARD TOURNAMENT MON., MAR. 7@ WC 9 AM

WYSE WRITERS MON., MAR. 7 @GS 1PM

ROAD TRIP TO Sauder Village for The Toledo Symphony  THURS. MAR. 10 @7PM

EXERCISE CLASS LED BY FCCC STUDENTS WED., MAR. 16 & MAR. 23 @GS 1 PM

LUNCH WITH ARCHBOLD FIRE CHIEF  THURS., MAR. 17 @WC  11:30-12:30

HEARING FOR LIFE FRI., MAR. 18 @ GS 11AM 

WYSE READERS BOOK CLUB MON., MAR.21 @ WC 1PM

TECHNOLOGY HELP DESK  WEDNESDAY, MAR. 23 @ WC  1PM-3PM

BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT SESSION:  BY APPOINTMENT  @ WYSE COMMONS LIBRARY

MARCH  ACTIVITIES CALENDAR
CURRENTLY ACTIVITIES ARE FOR RESIDENTS ONLY



I
After cold and snow start to 2022 you may have friends that are thinking "Hmmm...maybe I
am ready to make a move so I don't have to worry about snow, furnaces or asking my kids
for help!"

Now is the perfect time to invite them to learn more about what is available at Fairlawn!  We
currently have a few open duplexes to choose from. Now is a great time to start thinking
about a move. The real estate market is booming, lots of young families are looking for great
homes. There has been no better time to sell a home!

If you know someone that would like to be part of the Fairlawn community have them call
Jake at 567.444.5102.  Fairlawn is offering a winter move-in special through March valued at
over $2000 for new residents.  Current residents are eligible for up to a $500 referral bonus.  

HELP YOUR FRIENDS
LEAVE THEIR 

WORRIES BEHIND 

Classes on Hold at 
Wyse Commons 

until May
Fusion Silver Sneakers exercise classes at Wyse Commons are on hold until May.  
Classes are available at:               Fusion Fitness                             419.445.4000
                                                        Fulton County Health Center    419.330.2794
The Wyse Commons fitness room, walking track and pool are all available throughout the
winter for your use.  We invite you to come use these excellent options to keep moving.

WE NEED YOUR HELP
Fairlawn currently has two vans to serve residents throughout our campus.  The green van used for
Care Center medical transport is 22 years old and failing.  Many of our Care Center residents are not
able to be transported in a traditional vehicle due to their limited mobility and medical concerns.  
We are beginning a fund raising effort to support the purchase of a new medical transport van as we
continue to support the needs of those entrusted to our care. To make this happen, we need your
help. Please consider a donation to support  the  purchase of a new medical transport van for
Fairlawn.  This van will be primarily used for Care Center resident transportation, but  it will also be
available as needed to support the needs of our assisted living and independent living residents.

Donations to help:  Fairlawn Haven c/o NEW VAN  407 E Lutz Rd., Archbold, OH 43502.

For more information contact: Mari Yoder at 567.444.5102 myoder@fairlawnarchbold.com.  





If you have any questions or concerns please contact:  

If you have tested positive for COVID contact Jake at 567.444.5102 so maintenance or EMS

personnel have proper protective equipment in the event you need help or have an emergency

during your illness.

Please do not enter or use Wyse Commons if you have been exposed to or have symptoms of COVID

FCHC Lab services are available in Wyse Commons  Mon-Fri 7am-1:30pm

If  you are not feeling well please call ahead 

Carry Out Meals or Delivered Meals are available from Wyse Commons Monday through Friday 11:30-

12:30 (except holidays) Call 567.444.5101 for delivery.

Do you need a  ride to Wyse Commons for an activity?  Call Tori 567.444.5101. There is no cost!

Hand sanitizer and disinfecting wipes are available throughout Wyse Commons.

Please keep Fairlawn residents and staff in your prayers.  We are all in this together and we are

working to keep everyone safe and healthy.

Information to know:

      Jake Clapp, IL Manager 567.444.5102;  Mari Yoder, Development 567.444.5086; 

      Todd Moore, Business Office 567.444.5089

FAIRLAWN BEGAN AS A MISSION AND CONTINUES TO SERVE
Fairlawn was founded in 1961 by a group of area churches that saw a need to support the care of older

adults.  In 1964 Fairlawn Haven opened its doors to our first residents.  Our community was built through

the generous support of our churches and our community. Today, Fairlawn continues to operate as a

non-profit community rooted in Christian belief and values.  Caring for others is what we do, but we still

need your help to continue our mission of care.

Your gift of support to ensure the ongoing services of Fairlawn is needed.  If you would like to learn more

about how you can help, contact Mari Yoder at 567.444.5086  or myoder@fairlawnarchbold.com



Tax deductible donations can be dropped off at Wyse Commons or mailed to the Care Center: 
Fairlawn Haven, 407 E. Lutz Rd., Archbold, OH 43502

 Attn: Development Office




Daryl & Bonnie Beck

LeRoy & Janet Graubaugh

Wayne & Donna Kauffman

Doug & Susan VanCleave

Bob & Sue Riegsecker

Dale & Geneva Wyse

Barb Aeschliman

Neva Beck

Wendy Bori

Jo Falcusan

Larry Falcusan

Julie Miller

Shirley Moon

Cindy Rose

Joyce Roth

Jeanne Schrock

    

Estelle Grieser
Merle Wyse




Ed Yoder
Tina Cortez

Norbert Sonnenberg

Shirley Stuckey

John Thompson

Joan Vance

Doug VanCleave

Thelma Wetmore

Joan Westfall

Judy Wyse

Mary Zimmerman



Contact Numbers for Independent Living                   
IL Manager, Jake Clapp                                 567.444.5102
Safety/Maintenance Emergencies               419.551.2838
Project Manager, Darin Sauder                   567.444.5077
Activities/Transportation, Tori Williams       567.444.5101
Klean Korners --Leslie, Joyce & Shannon    567.444.5101
Tips & Toes--Shannon                                   567.444.5078     
FCHC Lab                                                        567.444.5106
Non-Emergency Police                                  419.445.9991
Social Services/Admissions., Lisa Vollmer   567.444.5082
Development, Mari Yoder                             567.444.5086
Business Office, Todd Moore                       567.444.5089

FCHC LAB SERVICES
at Wyse Commons




Don't Miss Out... 
If you are going to be away or lost your newsletter you can  find it on the Fairlawn

website at www.fairlawnarchbold.com  
Click on the News&Events tab at the top of the page!




You can also follow us on facebook at www.facebook.com/fairlawnarchbold



BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT IS

AVAILABLE BY APPOINTMENT
TO SCHEDULE  OR LEARN MORE

CALL 567.444.5101 OR
567.444.5102




No appointment needed!
OPEN M-F    7am-1:30pm
for info call 419.446.4899

Join us for Lunch
Monday-Friday
Wyse Commons

11:30-12:30
Eat-In, Carry-Out or  Delivery 

please call ahead if you
are not feeling well.

Please call ahead at least 24 hours
(when possible)    567.444.5101Safe Travels

If you are leaving for an extended period,

please let us know. Stop at Wyse Commons and

fill out a leave of absence form. We will check

on your unit regularly and will remain alert to

any maintenance needs. You can travel in

peace knowing Fairlawn has everything taken

care of back here.

 


